
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 
To:  All National Federation Presidents 

European Volleyball clubs participating in CEV Competitions 
CEV Commission, Working Group and Legal Chamber Presidents 

 
 
Cc: CEV Board of Administration members 
 

 
 

Luxembourg, 01 March 2022 

 
 
Re: Latest CEV Board of Administration decision 

 
 
Dear National Federations Presidents,  
Dear European Volleyball clubs, 
Dear Volleyball community, 
 
 
Following the initial decisions adopted by the CEV to remove official events from Russia, I would like to 
inform you on behalf of my colleagues from the CEV Board of Administration, about our latest decision:  
 
1. To immediately declare all Russian and Belarusian national teams, ineligible for participation in CEV 

Volleyball competitions until further notice; 
2. To immediately declare all Russian and Belarusian club teams ineligible for participation in CEV 

European Cups competitions until further notice; 
3. To immediately declare all Russian and Belarusian athletes ineligible for participation in CEV Beach 

Volleyball competitions until further notice; 
4. To immediately declare all Russian and Belarusian athletes ineligible for participation in CEV Snow 

Volleyball competitions until further notice; 
5. To immediately declare all Russian and Belarusian officials, including delegates, supervisors, referees 

etc. ineligible for participation in CEV competitions until further notice; 
6. To immediately suspend all Russian and Belarusian members from the CEV organs until further notice.  
 
 
The CEV Board of Administration took this decision for the integrity of our sport, but in particular to ensure 
1) fairness to Ukrainian athletes, teams, clubs and officials who are currently unable from participating in 
CEV events and 2) the safety of all participants. 

   
The CEV continues to closely monitor the situation together with the FIVB. It may adapt its decisions and 
measures according to future developments. We regret the consequences for individuals, clubs and 
national teams and hope that all members of the European Volleyball family will be united again in peace 
the soonest. 
 

With my best personal regards, 
 
 

Aleksandar  
CEV President 


